

Parent-Teacher Association of Tuen Mun Catholic Secondary School 2024-2025 PTA Circular No.2

September 30, 2024

Dear parents and guardians,

27th Annual General Meeting, Meetings with Class Teachers of F.1 to F.3, and a Seminar on university admissions for parents of Form 4 to Form 6 students

As we enter the new school year, our association has been actively preparing for this year's General Meeting. The PTA Committee members will report on the previous year's affairs, financial status, and introduce this year's work plan during the Annual General Meeting. Moreover, as the current executive committee will also be finishing the two-year term, a vote to elect the new committee will be conducted in the meeting.

Following the Annual General Meeting, the school will arrange meetings with parents from Form 1 to Form 3 students, Class teachers will discuss your child's learning. Parents of Form 4 to Form 6 students will participate in a seminar on the Joint University Admissions System (JUPAS) to learn about local full-time tertiary programs available for Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education (HKDSE) candidates. We hope you won't miss this opportunity. We cordially invite you to attend this event, and the details are as follows:

Date: October 18, 2024 (Friday)

Time: 7:00pm to 8:30pm

Venue: School Hall

Agenda:

- 1. Report on the previous year's affairs and financial status
- 2. Election of the new committee
- 3. Form 1 to Form 3: Meeting with Form teachers (homerooms)

Form 4 to Form 6: JUPAS seminar (Hall)

Our association has been promoting the recycling and donation of old school uniforms. If your child's uniform no longer fits, we welcome parents to donate winter, summer, or PE uniforms to the school office. The collected uniforms will be distributed at the end of academic year. Interested parents can contact the school to collect the uniforms.

If you have any suggestions regarding the development of association affairs, please feel free to submit them on the reply slip below. If you have any inquiries, please contact Ms. Chan Yuen Mei.

Best wishes!
Yours faithfully,
Wong Hoi Yan Chairperson of the Parent-Teacher Association Mr. Wong Kit Principal and Ex-officio member of Parent-Teacher Association
Student's Name:Class:Student ID:
Reply Slip of 2024-2025PTA Circular No.2
Ms. Wong and Mr. Wong, I am well-informed with the above information.
1. I will / will not (please delete accordingly) attend the 27th Annual General Meeting.
Number of attendees: Name: Contact Number:
2. Suggestions for the development of association affairs:
Parent's Signature: